PORTER METROPOLITAN POLICE COMMISSION
November 18, 2021
TOWN HALL

The Porter Police Commission was called to order at 6:00 p.m.

In attendance were Jeff Huckaby, Mark Lynk, Don Craft, Chief Todd Allen, Brian
Finley, Council Liaison

Approval of Minutes- Mr. Craft made a motion to approve the minutes of October
4, 2021 minutes, Mr. Lynk made second.
Motion passed 3-0.

Monthly Reports-Chief Allen states that things are starting to slow down now with
the cooler weather. He also comments that the Police Department is getting a
new roof on November 29", The building is 24 years old and still has the original
roof.

Old Business-None

New Business-Personnel-Chief Allen comments all three of you were provided
with information on conversation with an employee on promotional process and
they decide they no longer wish to hold the rank of corporal that they held. With
are General Orders a voluntary demotion does not affect time on anything for
further promotions down the road. With that he recommends that Corporal
Marty Gonzalez to Patrol Officer.

Mr. Craft made a motion for Corporal Gonzalez resignation from Corporal to
Patrol Officer, Mr. Huckaby seconded.

Motion passed 2-1 Mr. Lynk opposed with roll call vote.

Chief Allen states that with that the reorganization process there was another
person in the running for Corporal. Chief Allen recommends that Officer Kevin
Rospierski be promoted to the position Corporal spot.

Mr. Craft made the motion to appoint Officer Rospiersky to Corporal, Mr.
Huckaby seconded.

Motion passed 3-0 roll call vote.



Public Comments-Jennifer Klug, 200 Franklin St, does anyone remember Tremont
and Hwy 20 with a flashing light. Ms. Sufana states she does remember that from

a long time ago.

Comments-Liaison-Mr. Finley comments being this is his last meeting thanks for
having him. Wish everyone happy holidays and our officers be safe.

Commission Comments-

Minutes approved this 18 day ofJanuary, 2022. M

JefflHuckaby, Presidgnt Mark Lynk Vice-Preident

Don Craft Attest: Tammie Sufan%




